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California State Water Resources Control Board
Attn: Ms. Song Her, Clerk to the Board
P.O. Box 100
Sacramento, CA 95812-0100

Re: Comment Letter-Preliminary Draft Construction General Penn!!

Dear Ms. Her:

We are writing on behalf of our client NBC Universal ("NBCU"). NBCU appreciates
this opportunity to comment on the State Water Resources Control Board's (the "Board")
Preliminary Draft Construction General PermIt (the "Preliminary Draft"), dated March 2, 2007.

NBCU owns and operates Universal Studios and Universal City Walk, located on 391
acres of land in the City of Los Angeles and unincorporated Los Angeles County. NBCU is in
the planning stages of a new project called the Universal City Vision Plan, a transit-oriented
project that will revitalize existing studio, entertainment and City Walk facilities and create a
new opportunity for much needed housing. NBCU intends to pursue coverage under the revised
CGP, and therefore has a considerable interest in the CGP proceedings.

We appreciate the work of the State Board and believe the Preliminary Draft can provide
a point of departure for further investigation of ways to improve the existing program for
regulating stormwater from construction sites. Nevertheless, we believe the Preliminary Draft
has some significant shortcomings that the Board should recognize and take into account as it
moves forward. We offer these comments in the spirit of assisting the Board as it progresses
from the current informal proceedings to a formal tentative draft permit.

I.

SUMMARY STATEMENT

The CGP governs water quality at all major construction sites throughout the State of
California and, therefore, has the potential to impose significant burdens on new projects,
development and infrastructure. The existing CGP issued in 1999 has proven to be protective of
water quality when implemented properly and was upheld by Judge Lloyd Connelly in a
June 2005 decision resolving litigation against the Board brought by various environmental






































